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Dear Parent/ Carer,
PROPOSAL TO PROVIDE A NEW CHRYSTON PRIMARY SCHOOL AND CHRYSTON HIGH SCHOOL ANNEX WITH ASSOCIATED EARLY YEARS AND CHILDCARE PROVISION

The Education Committee of North Lanarkshire Council has approved a proposal to build a new Chryston Primary School and Chryston High School Annex on the site of the existing primary school. In addition the proposed new school is likely to incorporate provision for Early Learning and Childcare. The proposal has now been passed by the Council to go to design feasibility.

Since the proposed new build will take place within the existing school campus, there is no requirement on the Council to conduct a statutory consultation. It is, however, important to ensure that all stakeholders are fully informed of proposals and, with that in mind, it is proposed to hold a meeting on Monday 4th December 2017 at 7.00pm in Chryston High School to allow for discussion of the proposal with parents, carers, stakeholders and other interested parties from both schools and the wider community. Officers from the Education, Youth and Communities service will be in attendance at this meeting to answer questions and provide information about the proposal recently passed by the Council’s Education Committee.
It is proposed to incorporate an appropriate level of Early Learning and Childcare provision within the new build facility in line with the needs of the area taking due account of the  requirement to expand provision in Early Learning and Childcare from 600 hours to 1140 hours by 2020.
I encourage you to attend this meeting if at all possible.

Yours faithfully
Audrey Burke

Audrey Burke

Head Teacher

